
Weekly Newsletter 
Dear Parents and Carers 

We hope you are all well and managing to overcome the difficult fuel situation. Despite 
being a rural school, we have still had excellent attendance from our children, so we 
are very grateful to you all for the extra effort you have gone to.  

You may have heard, or had experience of, a sickness bug that appears to be in the school. We are 
taking all our normal precautions and maintaining high hygiene standards, but please be aware that it 
has been prevalent in several classes. We have also suspended whole-school assemblies in the short 
term as a preventative measure. It is obviously important in these circumstances that the school 
office has your data collection sheets for all your contact details, and that you are contactable in the 
event of your child being ill. Can I also remind you that we ask children to remain at home for 48 
hours after their last bout of sickness before returning. This helps to ensure they are fully recovered, 
and helps to prevent the illness spreading. 

We wish you all a relaxing weekend. 

Best wishes 

Suzanne Farr 

1st October 2021 

 

Upcoming Dates and events 

 

October—Black History Month 

4th October—Headboy/Headgirl Vote 

4th October—Fantastic Fred—Mental Health workshops 

6th October—PTA AGM 7pm 

8th October—Headboy/Headgirl Investiture 

12th October—Year 2 Event 

13th October—Author visit to school 

14th October—Owl visitors to school 

15th October—Harvest Festival 

18th October—School photos 

19th October—Reading Army Training 2pm 

21st October—Kent Test results 

21st and 22nd October 9:30-11:30 Open mornings for 
prospective new parents 

25th October—Half Term 

1st November— Term 2 starts 

9th and 10th November—Parent Consultations 

12th November—Year 3 Class Assembly (parents 
invited) 

24th November—Science Day 

 

Year 3 had a visit from 
someone who lived in the 
Stone Age this week! The 
class were able to quiz 
her all about the time 
period she lived in and 
how she managed to visit 
us. It was all very exciting 
and we learnt a great 
deal.  

Dear parents,  
Welcome back to a new academic year.  I 
hope you and your children have settled back 
in to school life and all that it entails.    A 
warm welcome to our youngest members of 
the school and their families, I hope that your 
children are starting to feel part of the Capel 
‘family’ and enjoy all that it has to offer. 
As a governing body we have met for our first 
meeting of the year to decide on our focuses 
for the coming months, delegating roles to 
ensure a robust, supportive and challenging 
system is in place for Mrs. Farr and her team, 
and starting to implement our newly devised 
School Strategy Plan. We were delighted to 
hear from Mrs. Farr how well the children 
have taken to being back in school and that 
their attitude towards their learning is as ad-
mirable as ever. 
The Governing Body are looking forward to 
working alongside you all as a community to 
have as ‘normal’ a year as possible. 
Best wishes, 
Lisa Summers (Chair of Governors) 



Hello everyone, my name is Oeda (pronounced Ooda) O’Hara and as 
some of you already know, I have been working at Capel as the 
school counsellor since April. I have already had the pleasure of 
meeting some of your lovely kids. 

Occasionally children may need help with their problems and wor-
ries, especially in these difficult times of Covid and lockdowns! 
Sometimes, no matter how well they get on with their parents, chil-
dren might find it hard to talk to them. Often having a problem or 
concern can affect a child’s behaviour and ability to achieve at 

school. 

I work at Capel every Wednesday and may be able to help. 

How can school counselling help? 

I listen to the children without judging them, we talk about their thoughts and feelings and what is worry-
ing them. Initially we look at 6 sessions on school premises. The length of these sessions may vary, depend-
ing on the age of the child and their attention span. I like to give the child choices and enable them to de-
cide what works for them, like maybe colouring whilst talking, or playing a game. 

What we discuss during sessions is confidential but the child is told that I may discuss their problems with 
other people and get help for them if I think they are at risk or in danger. 

How does your child get to see me? 

Your child may ask to see me in school, or you or a teacher may recommend it. Counselling needs to be a 
voluntary process, and when counselling is offered to children, you will be asked for your permission. 

I would love for counselling to become more of a normal and useful activity in and outside of school. A way 
to work in a positive way on problems, and to realise how much better it feels when we share our feelings 
and worries. 

Luna and Star had a fantastic time with Imogen at the 
weekend. She made sure they had plenty of cuddles, lots of 
lovely green vegetables to eat and she found out that they 
love spinach, kale and broccoli, but were not so keen on 
sprouts! Thank you Imogen for taking care of them. 

After-School club have 
been busy growing veg-
etables and have been 
lucky enough to eat 
them as part of their 
dinners. They have 
grown and eaten toma-
toes, potatoes, cour-
gettes and runner 
beans. 

Thank you to everyone 
who helped the PTA by 
bringing in items for 
the Happy School Bags, 
generous clothing dona-
tions by parents raised 
£169.50.  



I know it’s early to be thinking about it, but we 
wanted to let you know about changes to our 
usual Christmas season.  

We have taken the decision not to have a 
Christmas Fayre this year. It takes a huge 
amount of preparation and cost to set up, and 
with potential Covid implications in the winter, 
we felt it best to be cautious and focus on 
other celebratory events rather than have to 
cancel at the last minute. 

We will still be having our usual Christmas 
raffle, repeating the success of last year’s 
online event. With that in mind, if you, or 
anyone you know, runs a business and is happy 
to donate a prize, we would be extremely 
grateful.  

We are also hoping to have an after-school 
event for the children, but more will be shared 
nearer the time! 

COVID Information 

I’m sure you are already aware, but local schools 
are seeing a rise in positive cases lately. With the 
absence of bubbles and changes to self-isolation 
rules, we will not be closing classes should we get 
an outbreak. Please help us by keeping us 
informed of positive cases in your household and 
if you have chosen for your child to self-isolate as 
a result. The current rules state that if the child 
is negative, they may come to school. Every 
family situation or level of infection may be 
different, so please call if you are unsure and 
wish to discuss your situation with us. 

This week class R have been exploring using their 
senses. They used key texts to support their learning 
and then explored different activities to try out using 
their senses first hand!   


